
 THE CITY OF STREETSBORO, OHIO 

 

 SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

 

 Monday, October 11, 2021 

 

This Safety Committee Meeting was called to order on Monday, October 11, 2021 at 7:08 p.m. by 

Jennifer Wagner, Chairman. 

 

PRESENT: Mike Lampa, Justin Ring, Anthony Lombardo, Jon Hannan, Jennifer Wagner, Chuck 

Kocisko, Julie Field 

 

ABSENT: None. 

 

ALSO PRESENT: Glenn Broska, Mayor 

Frank Beni, Law Director 

Patricia Wain, Police Chief 

Rob Reinholz, Fire Chief 

Bill Miller, Service Director 

Justin Czekaj, Engineering Director 

Patrick O’Malia, Economic Development Director 

Shawna Lockhart-Reese, HR Manager 

Caroline Kremer, Clerk of Council 

[by Zoom video conferencing:] 

Jenny Esarey, Finance Director 

John Cieszkowski, Planning Director 

Greg Mytinger, Parks and Recreation Director 

 

Disposition of Minutes 

 

MOTION:  TO ACCEPT THE REGULAR SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

OF SEPTEMBER 13, 2021 AS WRITTEN. 

 

Moved by Mr. Lampa, seconded by Mr. Hannan.  Upon voice vote, motion carried. 

 

Old Business 

None. 

 

New Business 

T-7107 Authorize Contract for FD Annual Physicals 

Chief Reinholz said it was the time of year for the annual physicals.  The Department had been doing 

them for a few years now according to the collective bargaining agreement.  Quotes had been 

received from a few different medical companies that provide physicals.  Chief Reinholz 

recommended Unity; the Fire Department had used them for a couple of years and were very happy 

with their service.  Unity actually came to the Fire Department to do some of the procedures so the 

firefighters didn’t have to leave the station.  These quotes included special heavy metal testing, etc. 
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for the firefighters on the HAZMAT unit.  The total cost was $13,535.22 which was budgeted for 

2021, but Chief Reinholz had asked for approval not to exceed $14,000 in case a couple additional 

tests were needed.   

 

MOTION:  TO MOVE THIS TO TONIGHT’S REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING. 

 

Moved by Mr. Ring, seconded by Mrs. Field.  Upon voice vote, motion carried. 

 

T-7108 Amend Ord. No. 2020-142 Air Cylinder Fill Station 

Chief Reinholz said the Fire Department had purchased the air cylinder fill station to fill the 

cylinders the firefighters carry on their backs with compressed air back in December 2020, but it was 

just delivered 2-3 weeks ago.  The Department had purchased it from Finley Fire Equipment, but due 

to all the delays, by the time it was delivered, Finley had been bought out by Atlantic Emergency 

Equipment.  So now he needed authorization to pay Atlantic Emergency Equipment for the air 

cylinder fill station and the price was an additional $4.06 due to some additional brackets/fittings.  

He asked Council to amend the original ordinance so he could finish this purchase. 

 

MOTION:  TO MOVE THIS TO TONIGHT’S REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING. 

 

Moved by Mr. Ring, seconded by Mrs. Field.  Upon voice vote, motion carried. 

 

Citizens’ Comments 

None. 

 

Announcements 

A Service Committee Meeting will immediately follow this meeting.   

 

There being no further business to be addressed by this committee, and upon motion by Mr. Hannan, 

seconded by Mr. Lampa, this meeting adjourned at 7:13 p.m. 

 

ATTEST: 

 

                                                                 _____________________________________ 

Caroline L. Kremer, Clerk of Council  Jennifer Wagner, Chairman 


